
No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock moving directly to an approved 

slaughter facility.  

No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock (except Equine) moving directly from 
a farm/ranch in a neighboring state to an approved auction market.  

Camels, Llamas, and Alpacas 

 

An Import Permit is required when using a paper or non-approved electronic CVI.  
  

Official identification is required and must be listed on the CVI.  

 

 

Non-Domestic Ruminant Type Animals 

(Exotic Antelope, Sheep, Goats, etc... Not to include Cervidae) 

 

Import Permit is required.   

Official identification is required and must be listed on the CVI. 

A CERTIFICATE OF VETERINARY INSPECTION (CVI) MUST ACCOMPANY ALL 

ANIMALS ENTERING THE STATE 

Ruminants—Other 

Additional Requirements or Exceptions 

https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/Auction%20Markets%20List.pdf

